
 

 WINTER: 
Things to mark on your calendar now… 

#1 Polar Bear Ride Social:   

 Saturday January 27 

At 10:00 a.m.  it is an open pace 15-mile ride so 

everyone is able to participate and enjoy… winter 

at its best.  

#2 BCC General Membership Meeting:  

 Saturday January 27 

At 12:45. We need all of your input for our club 

please come and share your ideas and make your 

voice heard. 

#3 A-Z Bike Leader Orientation:  

 Saturday January 27 

This will be taken place right after the Board 

meeting, so if you want to lead some of the club 

rides this is a MUST. 

 

 

2017-2018 BCC Board of 

Directors 

Peter Westbrook, President   

 president@bccutah.org 

Laurie Googasian,  Vice-President                                               

 vicepresident@bccutah.org 

Kean Healy ,Road Captain 

roadcaptain@bccutah.org 

Shannon Healy, Secretary 

secretary@bccutah.org 

Iris Buder Jensen, Treasurer 

treasurer@bccutah.org 

Barbara Debry, Membership 

membership@bccutah.org 

Steve Holden, Web Master 

webmaster@bccutah.org 

Cheryl Holden, Newsletter 

newsletter@bccutah.org 

 Bob Basque, Rexanna Pond, and Tim Sandall: 

  Members-At-Large  

 **Board 

Meetings are held 

monthly, and are 

open to all members. 

Please, remember to 

email a board 

member if you have 

agenda or 

suggestions for 



President’s PACELINE...............  

Peter Westbrook 

 

Ok, so there's finally some snow. I know that 

there are plenty out there waiting for snow days, 

but for the rest, the season can become 

sedentary. Personally, I've invested in Zwift. I've 

not used it much yet, but what little I have, it's 

been fun. When it's wet or snowy, I'll work on 

my bikes, or play video games. Normally when 

I'm locked into gaming, I stand. I'm not sure 

when this happened, but I now prefer to stand 

when I game. Lisa (my wife) likes to make fun 

of me since my body weaves and moves while 

I'm playing. This brings me to startstanding.org. 

An interesting website full of ideas on how to keep healthy, along with resources, 

and things to build or buy. This could be especially helpful if you have a job that 

keeps you at a desk or in front of a monitor. Check it out. 

 

Also, coming up this week is the annual Polar Bear ride. Start time and location are 

on the calendar. Bring your favorite chili recipe and stick around for the first 

General Meeting of the year, followed by A2Z ride leader training with your host 

and new Road Captain Kean Healy. If you want to post rides to calendar and lead 

them, then this is a must. The annual Banquet is coming and tickets will be 

available soon. The banquet will be February 24th. Food, libations, door prizes, 

and your cycling friends that you haven't seen for months.  

 

I hope to see everyone soon! 

 

 

 

 



Changes…………. 
Kean Healy 
I would first like to start off by thanking 

Don Williams for the many years he has 

devoted to Bonneville Cycling Club.  Don 

has spent a lot of time trying to keep the 

club moving forward and as many of you 

know, Don has stepped down and passed 

the baton of road captain onto a new 

generation.  Don leaves behind some big 

shoes to fill when it comes to his 

accomplishments and no one will ever be able to do what he has 

done for the club.  Thank you, Don. 

  

With that being said, change is inevitable.  What has been done in 

the past as far as preparing for the multiple series events cannot be 

handled by one individual with any sort of success.  I have placed 

place-holders out on the calendar for the Super Series for 2018 

however we are going to need help from our members when it comes 

to making sure that they are safe can successful.  The plan will be to 

come up with a Marking Committee to assist and help Mark the 

Super Series events.  A route will be provided from past occurrences 

however to ensure our safety and ensure that we have no hazards, 

this committee will need to drive and mark these routes.  We will be 

looking at someone to head up this committee in the near future.  If 

you would like to assist the Board in keeping our very successful 

events moving forward, please reach out to me ééé 

Roadcaptaion@bccutah.org. 

 

 Have a great 2018 cycling season.  

mailto:Roadcaptaion@bccutah.org


 Yeah, we ñThe Bonneville Cycling Clubò have been 

riding this month! January 2018. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank You, keep on riding and sending the newsletter 

your pictures, we love to see them! Remember you may 

send stories/articles as well…due by the 10th. 

newsletter@bccutah.org 



 

Stay on Board 
Go to BCC web page www.bccutah.org to explore 

and learn about our club and to keep posted on the 

calendar for bike rides….  

Always check your emails for the road captain’s 

weekly updates or daily rides that may have been 

canceled and for future actives such as:  

our Annual Awards Banquet on February 24 @ 6:00  

announcements for members for this year’s BCC 

“Little Red” ride… (Great time to sign up for all types 

of volunteers!)  

 

 

 

 

 

  The League of American  Bicyclists  is leading the movement to create a 

Bicycle Friendly America  for everyone.  As leaders, our commitment is to listen and 

learn,  define standards and share best practices to engage diverse communities 

and build  

a powerful, unified voice for change.   

For more information or to support the League , visit 

www.bikeleague.org  



 

 

 


